
                                     Postal Address: PO Box 4 BAXTER 3911  

Fee Structure 2019/2020  
Dear Riding Member,  

The annual fees are now due for the 2019 to 2020 Financial Year. These fees must be paid no later 
than June 15, 2019 to ensure we comply with the requirements of PCAV. If the fees are not paid 
riders cannot participate at the July 19 Rally.  

No invoices will be issued, members need to determine required payment based on schedules 
below.  

Fees can be paid via direct deposit (preferred method). Please include the inital & family name as 
payment reference for ease of our reconciliation process. Cash will also be accepted at upcoming 
June rally.  

Deposit Details: MPPC, BSB 013396 ACCT# 308687005  

Fee Structure 2019/2020  

*Subsequent Rider applies to younger family Riding Member  

This fee includes the increased PCAV Insurance fees, riders should visit the PCAV website to review   

Junior Riding Member (as at 1/7/19)  Total Fee $495, Subsequent Rider $335  
PLUS Club Enhancement Levy (see over) $250 per family 

Associate Riding Member (over 17 as at 1/7/19) Total Fee $505, Subsequent Rider $355  

Alternative Associate Riding Member Total Fee $340 for 2 rallies only, $30 per rally thereafter 
 PLUS Club Enhancement Levy (see over) $250 per family 

Pink Group (Lead-line/beginner rider) Riding Member Total Fee $300    
PLUS Club Enhancement Levy (see over) $250 per family 
Again, we are offering the Alternative Associate Membership for those members over 17 as at the 
1st July 2019 to cover 2 rallies only—all additional rallies attended will be at a $35 cost.  

Advising of attendance & not attending on the day is considered an attendance.   
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All additional rallies must be paid for via Direct Funds Transfer prior to attending the rally.  

No refunds for non-attendance.  

The “Club Enhancement Levy’ of $250.00 per family is replacing the Working Bee Levy. This will be 
held by the club in ‘trust’ and returned to families after completing a minimum of 12 hours at any 
of the below activities throughout the year (July 2019 => June 2020)  
• Scheduled working bees  
• Zone Duty  
• Christmas BBQ  
• Clinic Assistance  
• MPPC Events  
• Grounds Maintenance  
• Any other specialised skills as agreed between member and commi6ee as required  
  
Alternatively, the levy can be rolled over for following years. Hours can be done by parents, 
grandparents, guardians, or anyone over 18 years old. Of course, kids and riding members are 
encouraged to contribute too.   
All attendances will be recorded by Treasurer Amanda McMillan and/or Secretary Tracy Smith and 
a balance of hours will be made available at any time for families to ensure they are fulfilling the 
hours required.  

The Committee are committed to ensure fees are kept to a realistic level.  After payment of PCAV 
Membership Fees the club retains $336.00 per Junior Member which equates to around $33.60 
per rally.  In the past years total membership fees collected are less than the annual instructor’s 
salaries for the year.  

Please complete all documents enclosed in your membership pack before or at the July rally. All 
forms need to be returned for your membership to be accepted. 

Any queries, please email to morningtonpeninsulapc@gmail.com  

Regards,  

 

Amanda McMillan  

Treasurer  
Mornington Peninsula Pony Club  
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